401 E. Wimer, Knob Noster, MO 65336 Office: (660) 563-3186 Fax: (660) 563-3026 Student Services: (660) 563-5597 Dr. Jerrod Wheeler, Superintendent of Schools

Mr. Michael Cohron, Assistant Superintendent of SchoolsDr. Angela Rolofson, Director, Student Services

Our Mission Is Student Success

Date: March 13, 2020

To: Knob Noster Public Schools Community

From: Superintendent Jerrod Wheeler

RE: Covid-19 Update (6)

Dear Knob Noster Public Schools Community,

I am writing with some good news as we head into Spring Break.

As reported in Covid-19 memo 3 (March 9), one family from Whiteman AFB was asked to stay home following travel, which included students from our district and a district substitute employee.

I am pleased to report that the family has confirmed with KNPS and other local agencies that the test on this airman came back negative. This is great news and negates what we considered our most significant local potential threat to date.

Whiteman AFB officials confirmed that the installation remains free of any cases of Covid-19 as of this evening.

The district will continue to archive all communication and information on our webpage which may be accessed by clicking here. Or, you may visit www.knr8.net.

As always, we sincerely appreciate your understanding and partnership as we work together to serve our students and community. Should you have any questions or comments, please direct your inquiry to jwheeler@knobnoster.k12.mo.us. As a reminder, from our last memo notifications, our district does not plan to engage or respond to social media inquiry threads on this issue. However, the district may share communication related to this issue through these media outlets.

Very Respectfully,

Jerrod Wheeler, Ed. D., Superintendent of Schools